
The 7th Annual Howlin’ at the 
Moon Snowshoe Shuffle will take 
place on Saturday, February 26th, at 
Headwaters Grille at the Madison 
Base Area at Moonlight Basin, in a 
fun-filled community event to benefit 
Heart of the Valley Animal Shelter.  
Dog lovers and their pooches will 
gather at Moonlight’s Madison Base 
Area for an exciting evening of trekking 
Moonlight’s lighted snowshoe trail.  
Registration begins at 5:30 pm and the 
Snowshoe begins at 6pm.  

For only $20 (kids under 15 are 
free) you can snowshoe under the 
moonlight, then warm by an outdoor 
fire pit and feast indoors on chili and 
fixins courtesy of Headwaters Grille.  
Groove at the Howlin’ Party to a local 
band, and quench your thirst with 
$3 ice cold draft beer specials.  You’ll 
get a goody bag with an event t-shirt 
and treats for your dog!  If you don’t 
own a dog, join the party and enjoy 
the trek with a host of eager pooches 

and friends and you’re guaranteed a 
Howlin’ good time! With your help and 
generosity, we’ll have even more paws 
on the trail this year! 

All the Howlin’ madness is about 
opening your hearts to raise money 
for Heart of the Valley Animal Shelter.  
It’s about thousands of dollars in prizes 
for the Barkin’ Doggy Auction & Raffle, 
with one hundred percent of the 
proceeds from the event going directly 
to benefit the helpless animals at HOV. 
Buy as many raffle tickets as you can 
hold ($5 each or 5 for $20) and you 
could win a pair of brand new skis, a 
season pass to Lone Mountain Ranch, 
stylish doggy apparel, spa packages, 
dinner gift certificates from restaurants 
all over Big Sky and many more prizes!  
 
Howlin’ is the order of the night, and 
Moonlight Basin has an exciting array 
of amenities at the Madison Base Area 
including the Moonlight Mercantile 
featuring   ski  and snowboard gear, 
outdoor wear and accessories, and a 
repair shop and snow sports lessons 

for all!  Don’t forget to check out the 
Moonlight Spa for a variety of relaxing 
spa treatments! All the critters at HOV 
will be putting their paws together to 
thank Moonlight Basin for generously 
donating the facilities and snowshoe 
trail at the Madison Base Area, once 
again promising a fantastic evening of 
fun and fundraising!

We hope to see you and your pooch 
at the Snowshoe Shuffle on February 
26th at Moonlight Basin!
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The Seventh Annual Howlin at the Moon Snowshoe Shuffle 
by Tracie Pabst, Snowshoe Shuffle Organizer
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MESSAGE FROM THE development Director

The State of Play 

Have you ever watched a group of dogs at play?  Using body 
language, they invite each other to join the game.  They bow, 
wiggle and bark, sometimes circle and growl in order to 
incite each other.  Most of the time, the game is harmless but 
inevitably, there are a few dogs who just don’t understand what’s 
happening.   Sometimes it’s downright painful to witness dogs 
that seem clueless and clumsy, being threatened or threatening 
-- those poor individuals that never quite catch on.   Dogs learn 
to play from each other.  Pups learn from litter mates and older, 
wiser, dogs but once dogs have missed these key “lessons,”  it can 
be hard to make up for lost time.  That’s why it’s so important to 
play!  

At Heart of the Valley Animal Shelter, we want you to get out and  
play with your pet.  If your dog or cat (or you, for that matter), 
is socially deprived,  get back into the habit of playing regularly.   
It’s easy to play with your pets, especially if you don’t mind acting 

a little silly.  And it’s not expensive, either.  Each year, Americans spend millions on toys that pets ignore.  
Elaborate and durable toys are good investments, but the best ones are those that require YOUR interaction.  
We’re all busy, but taking time every day to play with your pet will strengthen the bond between you.  

Cats play by chasing, swatting and pouncing, so try some games and you’ll both end up moving and laughing.   
One of the easiest  games/toys is a feather, string and a stick, which can double as a fishing pole that you 
dangle just over the cat’s head.  Watch him leap for  the feather and get some much-needed exercise.  Let 
him actually catch and play with it from time to time, or he’ll realize the game is “rigged” and walk away.   
You can use paper bags and boxes to get your cat started playing as well.   Some cats will play fetch and hide 
and seek.  Just get started and see what develops and most of all, have fun. 

Dogs are experts at outdoor games.  Getting into the fresh air with your dog will heighten your senses and 
stimulate your curiosity.  Dogs naturally make us want to explore, but it’s easy for owners to get stuck in the 
rut of the twice-daily walk.  That’s not enough stimulation for 
many dogs.  Our community boasts agility, fly-ball, obedience, 
and freestyle groups.  There’s something for every size, breed 
and activity level, and if you’re curious about how to connect, 
please call  and we’ll help you get going.   Don’t forget that 
our off-leash dog park has a walking path and great mountain 
views and it’s free and open to everyone.   And put this year’s 
Snowshoe Shuffle on your calendar.  It’s Saturday, February 26,  
at Moonlight Basin, and is the perfect outing for you and your 
canine companion.  Join us for an evening on snowshoes and 
then enjoy the chili feed and raffle to benefit the shelter.      

Play can renew and re-energize you, and playing with your pet adds another dimension to your recreation.   
Plato once observed that “you can learn more about a person in an hour of play than in a year of conversation.”   
Since most of us can’t talk with our animals, that leaves us with the question, won’t you come out and 
play?   
 

Kathryn Hohmann   
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...your best friend is waiting

Zoonoses are illnesses that can be transmitted between animals 
and humans. Potential threats include bacteria, viruses, fungi, and 
parasites of every description. They’re found in feces, saliva, pus, in 
blood and on fur. Some have to be injected by a bite or a scratch, but 
others require only the most casual contact. They cling to clothing, 
lurk on counters, float through the air, or hitch a ride with fleas or 
ticks. Animal shelter staff and volunteers are especially at risk to 
come into contact with zoonotic disease. Here is a refresher on some 
common zoonotic diseases and where they are found.

Nasal discharge and saliva:
Salmonella (in saliva as well as feces!), Bordetella bronchiseptica 
(transmitted by dogs infected with kennel cough)

Fleas and ticks:
Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever (from ticks), Lyme disease (from ticks), 
Cat scratch fever (from fleas)

Fur and skin:
Ringworm, Scabies,  Cheyletiella (“Walking dandruff”)

Scratches and bites:
Cat scratch fever, Rabies, Pasteurella and Capnocytophagia (infections caused by dog and cat bites)

Assorted other exudates:
Leptospirosis (from bacteria in urine), Q fever (from bacteria in birthing and abortion fluids from cats, as well as livestock)

Feces:
Salmonella, various serovars Campylobacter, various species Giardia, Roundworm, Hookworm, Hydatid disease, Toxoplasma 

So what can be done? Good general husbandry and infectious disease 
control go a long way toward reducing the risk of human infection. Cleaning 
the shelter with a broad-spectrum disinfectant and isolating any infectious 
animals greatly diminishes the environmental risk of zoonotic disease. 
Daily removal of fecal material and urine from all surfaces is imperative. A 
comprehensive deworming and vaccination protocol to remove internal and 
external parasites and control infectious disease are also key to establishing 
a healthy animal population.

Many procedures followed by staff and volunteers are aimed specifically at 
reducing the risk of zoonoses. Designating non-animal areas for human food 
preparation and eating, as well as providing hand-washing stations, gloves, 
or hand sanitizer for use before, between, and after handling animals is 
essential.  Most importantly, educating staff and volunteers with verbal and 
written information about zoonotic disease can go a long way in preventing 
the transmission of these infectious diseases. Luckily, in spite of all the risks, 
serious outbreaks of zoonotic disease in shelters remain infrequent. Efforts in 
education and prevention can keep both the animal and human population 
happy and healthy.

Zoonoses --- Not just a funny word 
  

by Crista DeJoia, HOV Staff Veterinarian

Cleanliness is the best protection against zoonoses
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ANNUAL REPORT 2010

			           2010 Summary StatisticS
			 
Incoming Animals			   Cats		Dog		    Total
	 Stray 				    707		  578		  1,285
	 Owner Surrender		  515		  414		  929
	 Births				    16		  0		  16
	 Returns 			   47		  35		  82
	T otal				    1,285		  1,027		  2,312

Outgoing Animals	  		  Cats 		   Dog 	  	T otal 
	 Reclaimed			   85		  478		  563
	 Adopted			   873		  457		  1,330
	 Died or Euthanized		  321		  137		  458
	T otal				    1,279		  1,072		  2,351		

Spays & Neuters			   544		  229		  773

SAVING LIVES - At Heart of the Valley, every adoptable animal finds a home.   As one of the few shelters 
in the nation that is both “open door” and “no kill”, Heart of the Valley accepts and evaluates all incoming 
animals, and only unadoptable animals are humanely euthanized.   Animals are never euthanized after a 
set number of days or to make space in the shelter.  In 2010, our dog save rate was 87.3%, and our cat save 
rate was 75.1%.  We offer shelter, medical care, and the promise of a new home to those animals who are 
in the most desperate need of help.  We are proud of our track record of saving animals, while preventing 
overpopulation through an active spay/neuter program.  

HUMANE EDUCATION - At Heart of the Valley, we have made the commitment to educate our community 
about animal-related issues to help ensure safe and happy homes for pets.   Whenever pets are adopted, we 
seek to inform potential owners about proper pet care, safety issues and health of pets.   Our ongoing outreach 
and media program seeks to inform the public about pet care and adoptable animals through our “pet of the 
week” program.  We hold a full series of kids camps, day-long sessions that feature animal care and humane 
education, and partner with Thrive on a Pups and Pals program that brings children and their adult mentors 
to the shelter to help train shelter dogs. In addition, we conduct shelter tours for school children. rent our 
community room to animal –related groups, free of charge.  

VOLUNTEER - Our volunteers enrich the lives of the animals at our shelter in so many ways.  They walked dogs, cuddled cats, helped 
our administrative staff with office duties, cleaned kennels, pitched in on planning our events and gave their time to help with 
spay-neuter clinics – the list goes on and on.  In 2011, volunteers donated more than 7,000 hours of service to the shelter.   We can’t 
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2010 SHELTER INCOME

Grants 1%

Knife River Gravel 
Lease 23%

Other 
Income 8%

Service 
Revenues 23%

Monetary 
Donations 34%

Fundraising 
Events 11%

2010 SHELTER EXPENSES	

Payroll & 
Benefits 57%

Animal 
Care 8%

Operations 23%

Development 6%

Administration 6%
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thank them enough – but their work was at least noted in the front-page article in the Bozeman Daily 
Chronicle that featured Carissa Stein, a top feline volunteer and a quote from our staff that read, “we 
couldn’t run the animal shelter without volunteers.”

Volunteers helped us in a big way at events:  Woofstock (more than 150 of them led by Violet Adams), 
the Dog Ball (a dedicated team of party planners led by Debby Bangs ) and Snowshoe Shuffler Tracie 
Pabst (featured elsewhere in this newsletter).  Santa Paws, a Christmas outreach event that was a 
great success.  At Murdochs Ranch and Home Supply, we took 92 photos of people and their pets 
and at Petsmart, we took more than 100.   Volunteers will have a new staff person to help coordinate 
their work.  We’re pleased to welcome Tammi Mathews to the position.  Tammi has years of volunteer 
education experience in under her belt, including time with Befrienders , supervision of a retired senior 
volunteer program, and coordination for a youth community service program. Tammi is certified in 
volunteer management and service-learning through the Point of Light Foundation. 

WHAT’S NEXT FOR HOV - Like all non-profit organizations, Heart of the Valley’s biggest challenge 
is sustainability.  In an economy that continues to drive operating costs up, we have to make sure 
we never let the animals down.  We face a big challenge in 2011 - for the past five years, HOV has 
been receiving $100,000/year in royalties from a gravel pit that we lease to Knife River.  The lease 
is now up, so we will need to come up with ways to replace that revenue.  Now is the time to build 
the endowment that will protect our core of animal care.    We invite you to learn more about how 
you can leave a legacy that will benefit the animals forever.

FUNDRAISING - Heart of the Valley is pleased to report that we have received more than 3,000 donations 
from private individuals, businesses and foundations in 2010.   In addition, supporters came through with 
membership donations, shelter guardian sponsorships and monthly donations.  We sought funding for 
our endowment and also the construction of a memorial garden (stay tuned!).  Donors also made gifts 
in memory of cherished pets or honored family members and friends.  Our Dog Ball was a fundraising 
success again this year; a highlight was the achievement of a goal to raised the funds to purchase a digital 
x-ray machine.  Public funds, in the form of city and county contracts, make up less than one-fourth of 
our income; the rest comes from private sources such as generous givers like you!   
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Keeping Your Cat Safe Outdoors
by Amanda Davidson, HOV Cat Technician

As the weather warms and the snow melts across the Gallatin Valley, a faint promise of 
spring will begin to fill the air.  The urge to get outside and stretch our legs after a long 
winter becomes strong for many Montana residents as well as for our feline companions.  
Your cat may begin to meow and paw at the door, insisting that the Great Outdoors is where 
he belongs.  While rolling in the grass and climbing trees may sound like the perfect feline 
activity, your cat relies on you to keep him inside, safe and out of danger.

In 2010, Heart of the Valley took in 707 stray cats and kittens and was only able to reunite 85 
of them with their owners.  These numbers are in stark contrast to the 545 stray dogs that 
came into the shelter with 459 of them being returned to their owners.  While many of the 
stray cats and kittens who end up in the shelter are indeed strays without owners, it is sad 

to think that some of them may have once been someone’s pet who unknowingly ventured a little too far from home.

So how can you, as a responsible pet owner, let your cat outside without running the risk of him coming into the shelter as a 
stray?  One idea is to craft a secure outdoor enclosure that your feline friend can enjoy.  Remember to provide plenty of water 
and shade for your cat during the warmer months of the year.  A second idea is to train your cat to walk outside supervised with 
a leash and harness.  Heart of the Valley sells cat harnesses and leashes and staff members would be happy to assist you and 
offer training techniques and advice.

Spending time outdoors can be a safe and enjoyable activity for both you and your cat.  Remember to fully vaccinate and microchip 
your feline friend in case he does get outside unsupervised and have fun!

ContinUed on page 5

ContinUed from page 4

Administration 6%
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A WAVE OF THE PAW TO...
Abby McMillen, for the wonderful folk dog art on HOV’s holiday mailing.

Josh and Holly Allen at Dee-O-Gee, for putting up a holiday giving tree for HOV.

Beth Kringlie and 360 Pet Medical, for putting on another successful Pounds for Hounds.

Keith Mainwaring, for always being willing to land a hand, whenever and however it’s needed, and especially for stomping out a trail 
through the snow for our dog walkers.

Petsmart and Murdoch’s Ranch & Home Supply, for all of their help with Santa Paws.

Terrell’s Office Machines, for their support and assistance.

Jenn Koch and the Image Source, for working with HOV to create sound barriers for our dog kennels.

Paulene Shellman (the Smiling Pet) and Rebecca Murray (Bozeman Pet Pics), for using their amazing photography skills to help the 
homeless animals!

Sherry Heis, for writing cat descriptions, picking up animal banks, organizing Meowstock, performing cat temperament evaluations, 
and much more!

Dr. Steve Wallingford and Marion Cherry for helping perform cat exams and take care of our animals while Dr. DeJoia was away.

Carissa Stein, for finding wonderful new homes for so many HOV cats at our Petsmart adoptathons, as well as helping with Santa 
Paws, cat cuddling, and everything else!

All of our amazing foster parents: Christian Richins (Lulu), Carol Belohlavek (Toofer), Rita Gompertz (Fufu), and Ed & Camellia Starr 
(Kyser).

Ariana Paliobagis and the Country Bookshelf, for allowing us window space for our crazy cat lady display at the Christmas Stroll

THANK YOU ONE AND ALL FOR MAKING A DIFFERENCE!

The addition of a new dog in the family can be an exciting time for all.  It is also time to set up a 
framework or a list of guidelines and rules that the dog will be expected to follow.  Make sure that you 
have a plan that everyone (current dogs included) in the household can follow.  Dogs respond best and 
learn the fastest with clear and consistent communication from us.  Below are some recommendations 
on helping a new dog adjust to your home.

Space Management:  This is your house, not the dog’s, so make sure that you have control of it.  Your goal should be to have a nice, 
mellow, house dog.  In the beginning you are going to be using heavy management as far as where the dog is or isn’t allowed to go.   
Allow the dog in the main living area and close bedroom doors and use baby gates to prevent the dog from the no go areas.  This will 
allow you to observe the dog and see what you may potentially need to train and or manage.  Praise and reward heavily for things such 
as getting off the furniture or windowsill and when the dog lays down and is calm.  The other important part of space management is 
creating a safe zone for your dog.  This is a place your dog can go when you are not able to give them all of your attention.  Your safe 
zone should be a quiet part of your house with things for your dog to do, such as stuffed kongs and chew toys.  Crate training can take 
a little time and patience, but in the end you will have a great portable safe zone for your dog.

Setting up Routine:  Right from the start, begin thinking of the routine you can stick with on your busiest day.  A healthy full day for 
your dog should include sufficient potty breaks, feeding, minimum 15 minute leash walk, mental training, physical exercise, and play.  If 
a behavior problem arises, it is often good to take a look at ways to improve your routine with your dog and challenge them mentally 
for things they are receiving freely. 

Adopting a dog into your home is an emotional high for most families.  It is also one of the more important times to be thinking like a 
dog that is thinking and reacting in the moment to their environment.  With a good plan for routine and space management, you will 
be giving your dog the opportunity to do the right things and bring them clarity on what you are communicating and what their role is 
in the family.  Above all enjoy the company of your dog and include them as much as possible in all your family activities.                   

Coming Home!
by Ben Donoghue, HOV Canine Behaviorist
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In Memory of Those Who 
Loved Pets

In Memory of Donnie Allen
   Laurie Brinkman
In Memory of Robert Blake
   Deanna Nash
In Memory of Dorothy Brence
   Harry Brence
In Memory of Bill Browand
   HOV Staff
In Memory of Evelyn Burns-Peters
   Mary Anne Hansen & Craig Hall
In Memory of David Choate
   Diane and Bill Wheeler
   Kathy & Donald McBride
In Memory of Jean Cione
   Marty Rustan Ohs
   Tamara Mobley
   Mardel & Charles Yonikas
   Patricia Dunn
   Celia & Roy Linn
   Phoebe Wienke
   Julie & Fred Videon
   Jean Sullivan
   Karen Kempt
   Sue Macy
   M. Dorothy Hill & C. Jonne 		
   Shiley
   Rod & Ann Squire
   J. Patrick & Jane Condon
   Kathleen Popnoe-Brink & 		
   Richard Brink
   Angel & Joseph Rossman
   Paula & David Abrams
   Pat Shampeny & Lars Ericson
   Harold & Karen Bouse
   Dona Wallace
   Alan & Jean Kahn
   Ron & Jane Lerner
   Tom & Evelyn Halpin
   Sharon Taylor
   Kathy Harte
   Linda Koch
   Elke & James Welker
   Harry & Mary Piper
   John & Karen Tkach
   Dr. Ellen Kreighbaum & Dr. 		
   Kathleen Chafey
In Memory of Dave
   Melanie & William Sullivan
In Memory of Trooper David De 
Laittre
   William & Shelley Bacon
In Memory of Charlie Del Marco
   Elke Welker
In Memory of Donald H. Dice

   Sharon & Joe Smith
In Memory of Earl Figgins
   Patti Yasbek, Marjo Randall, 
Steph & Jane Newman and Rick 
Johnson
In Memory of Betty Fischer
   Ethel & Ben Hanson
In Memory of Robert F. Graff
   Marilyn Rigler
   Ellen Rose
   Barbara Baum
   Debby & Jim Bangs
   Kathryn Slyt
In Memory of Marie Hager
   Paulette & William Robinson
In Memory of Ron Hanson
   Joy Richardson
In Memory of Wally Harris
   Jill Davenport & Jim Goetz
In Memory of Lily Bryan Hickel
   Mary Anne Hansen & Craig Hall
In Memory of Mark Horswill
   Ann & Stuart Tisdale
   Dick & Bea Horswill
In Memory of Gladys Johnson
   Charlotte Knighton & Family
In Memory of Sharon Kelly
   Linda Prentice
In Memory of Neil Klusmann
   Cindy Huntsman
   John & Judy Hickey
   Margaret & Glenn Huntsman
In Memory of Lynn Lewis
   Marietta Johnstone
In Memory of Rocky McCreight
   Mary Ross
In Memory of Michelle McGuane
   Deobrah & Steve Wilken
In Memory of John McIlhattan
   Carmen & Jim McIlhattan
In Memory of Perry 
“Mike”Metcalf
   Andi & Joe Jarrell
   Pat & Del Sheldon
In Memory of Michael
   Penny Monforton
In Memory of Remi Monforton
   Mary Zartman
In Memory of Ted Montague
   Tom & Dee Hall
In Memory of Evelyn Odneal
   Robert Tootell Jr.
   Shirley Wiedenmeyer
   Debbie & Sam Ortega & Brian 	
   Ortega
In Memory of Loyce O’Halloran
   Linda & Larry Weirather

   Josie & Bob Kindsfather
   Elise Donohue
In Memory of Brown Parsons
   Sammy Lu Parsons
In Memory of Jack Phillips
   Debbie Jamieson
In Memory of Marty Reardon
   Elaine Reardon
In Memory of Jim Reich
   Nancy & Mel Bloom
   Carol Thompson
   James & Marilyn Tagart
In Memory of Ryan Schulz
   Samantha Brewer
In Memory of Eileen Sebena
   Big Sky Asphalt
In Memory of Judy Snook
   Dorothy & Duane Burkenpas
In Memory of Ed Stowers
   Alana Smith
In Memory of Pam Taiaroa
   Anna Oliver
In Memory of Robert Taylor
   Sara Anderson
In Memory Debra Thompson
   Chris Sabatini
   Margie Taylor
In Memory of Barbara Weems
   Bill & Susan Wall
In Memory of Myrna Wilson
   Joy & Delmar Richardson

In Memory of Beloved Pets

In Memory of Abby
   Bridget Ekstrom
In Memory of Abe
   Darlene Siedschlaw
In Memory of all of my 4-legged 
friends
   Lorraine Decker
In Memory of Annabelle May 
Dickinson
   Susan Dickinson
In Memory of Annie
   Jane & Jim Klos
   Andrea Eastman
   Marcia & Chuck Raches
In Memory of Ashes
   Steve & Cindi Cochran
In Memory of Baby
   Teresa & Paul Flanagan
In Memory of Bailey Carkeek
   Patty Carkeek
In Memory of Bailey
   Carlye Cook
In Memory of Bailey

   David & Shelly Kozicki
In Memory of Bailey Cooper
   Monte Cooper
In Memory of Beatrice Ann & Sir 
Simon Richard
   Dick & Bea Horswill
In Memory of Beau Tilt
   Penelope & Ben Pierce
   Nancy Palmer
   Carlye Cook
   Sarah Davies
   Liz Gibson
In Memory of Bella
   Patty & Chip McKernan
   Buffy, Randy & Andrew Braun
In Memory of Benny the Rabbit
   Harold & Mary Jo Paul
In Memory of Bessie & Maggie
   Judy Rente
In Memory of BJ
   Carol & Blake Smith
In Memory of Blue
   Mike Delaney & Ileana 		
   Indreland
In Memory of Buck
   Sally & Bill Feniger
   Jane & Jim Klos
   Carlye Cook
   Mike Delaney & Ileana 		
   Indreland
In Memory of Bud
   Jill & Jim Gibbon
   Jane & Jim Klos
   Sally & Bill Feniger
   Mike Delaney & Ileana 		
   Indreland
In Memory of Bullet Pedersen
   Maureen & John Ruggles
In Memory of Burton the cat
   Tamzin & Gene Brown
In Memory of Buster
   Patricia & Marcus Dash
   Vikki, Alexia, Jordan & Madi 	
   Franks
In Memory of Coach & Drake
   Sandra & Tom Starcher
In Memory of Cody
   Nola Richards
In Memory of Chessy
   Dorothy & Edward Williams
In Memory of Chloe Ann
   Mary Brydich
   Suzanne & Steve Mallinson
In Memory of Coal
   Martha & William Hendricks
In Memory of Cosmo
   Myrna & Gary Ryti

A memorial gift to Heart of the Valley is a thoughtful way to express your sympathy and honor a departed loved one. 
A Heart of the Valley memorial not only remembers the life of a loved one, it also offers hope and opportunity to 
the animals at the shelter.  
		 “Gone from our sight, but never our memories. Gone from our touch, but never our hearts.”

MEMORIALS
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In Memory of Dave & Madison
   Sherry & Jim Schupbach
In Memory of Davey
   Mary Jo & Harold Paul
In Memory of Doc
   Linda Lennon
In Memory of Doofus
   Geraldine & Thomas Schessler
In Memory of Duffy
   Carolyn & Joe Manley
In Memory of Dusty
   Gary & Judy Cline
In Memory of Ember
   Anne Polich
In Memory of Emma
   Kim Sprenger
In Memory of Farley
   Linda & Gary Wooden
In Memory of Flash & Velcro
   Carol Belohlavek & Nick Hether
In Memory of Fozzy
   Gloria & Ralph Zimmer
In Memory of Kody
   David & Shelly Kozicki
In Memory of Frankie Kolb
   Mark Stevens
In Memory of Frannie
   Judy & Larry Bender
   Penny Monforton
In Memory of Ginger
   Patricia & Don Langohr
In Memory of Griz
   Tana Kradolfer
In Memory of Harley
   Elke Welker
In Memory of Holly Brown
   Pris & Fred Meyers
   Jane & Wes Green
   Sherry Brown
   Iris Model
   Carlye Cook
In Memory of Holly Martin
   Jeanette & James Martin
In Memory of Holly Mann
   Steve & Cindy Cochran
   Judy & Thomas Grace
In Memory of Izzy
   Martha & Burke Stancill
In Memory of Jake
   Erin Pepus
In Memory of Jazzy
   Wendy Wiedenmeyer
In Memory of Jersey Girl
   Mary Braun
In Memory of Jessie Jane
   Candy, Georgia & Jack 		
   Bartholomew
   Val & Dick Monroe
   Elke Welker
   Erin Pepus

   Judy Rente
   Pauline & Charles Rogers
In Memory of Jixxer
   Erika & John Kuc
In Memory of Joey
   Linda & Gary Wooden 
In Memory of Kai
   Elke Welker
In Memory of KeKe
   Dana & Amy Loring
In Memory of Kit Kit
   Rodney Sorensen & Robin 		
   Cadby-Sorensen
In Memory of Lady
   Cathy Stovall
In Memory of Lady Grey and 
Boopies
   David Eitle
In Memory of Lily
   Snaque Rollo
   Lynn Foust
In Memory of Lucy
   Nancy MacWilliams
In Memory of Lucy Williams
   Dorothy & Robert Williams
In Memory of Lucky
   Susan & Bill Wall
In Memory of Macy
   Mary Welton
In Memory of Maggie May
      Dick & Bea Horswill
In Memory of Magic & Lou
   Mike Delaney & Ileana 		
   Indreland
In Memory of Marshall
   Cindy Huntsman
In Memory of Mattie
   Cindy & Steve Cochran
In Memory of Max Schlauch
   Elizabeth Schultz
In Memory of Max Ziegler
   Shirley & Dick Blackwell
In Memory of Mela Neil
   Myrna & Gary Ryti
   Becky White
   Jean & Wayne Neil
In Memory of Milo
   Bonni & Ron Glock
In Memory of Molly
   Sigrid Gentile-Chambers and 	
   Dave Chambers
In Memory of Moses
   Mike, Sandy & Cowboy Slater
In Memory of Mr. Peabody
   Sheila Bonnand
   Mary Anne Hansen & Craig Hall
In Memory of Otis
   Susan & Bill Wall
In Memory of Panther
   Jenny & Kenneth Younger

In Memory of Patrick
   Kathryn Hiestand
In Memory of Percy
   Anna & Laurence Michnevich
In Memory of Piper
   Carlye Cook
In Memory of PJ & Spike
   Marilyn Laurelli
In Memory of Punkin Davis
   Jane & Ron Lerner
In Memory of the Puppies left 
at the Holiday Gas Station on 
10/9/10
   Hilary Field
In Memory of Pykerton
   Harry & Shirley Montrose
In Memory of Ranger
   Melissa & Matthew Wright
In Memory of Rez
   Holly & Ken Eiden
In Memory of Riley
   Mary Anne Hansen & Craig Hall
In Memory of Ring
   Josh Norris
In Memory of Rocky
   Sally & Bill Feniger
   Mike Delaney & Ileana 		
   Indreland
In Memory of Rufus
   Gloria Plaut
In Memory of Rugby
   Carlye Cook
In Memory of Sabbath
   Anonymous
In Memory of Sam
   Anne & Kirk Johnson
In Memory of Sara
   Erin Pepus
   Elke Welker
In Memory of Sarah
   Judy Rente
In Memory of Sassy
   Melanie & William Sullivan
In Memory of Scoobey
   Mary & Frank Kowalczyk
In Memory of Scruffy
   Fred & Patricia Cornelius
In Memory of Shelby
   Bernadette Cosner & Family
In Memory of Sierra
   Diane Allen
In Memory of Smoke
   Susan Perin
In Memory of Snickers
   Paula Cathey
In Memory of Sophie
   Jennifer & Don Frye
In Memory of Stickeen & Tara 
Mills
   Sue & John Mills

In Memory of Sunny
   William & Susan Hendrick
In Memory of Tasha
   Kathy Moran
In Memory of Tess
   Bert & Sharon Hopeman
   Kate Hopeman
In Memory of Theo
   Mary Anne Hansen & Craig Hall
In Memory of Tibet
   Victoria Bonner
In Memory of Timber
   Bernadette Cosner & Family
In Memory of Tosca
   Carlye Cook
In Memory of Truck
   Hilary, Ryan & Francie LaFoley
In Memory of Tucker
   Cindi & Steve Cochran
In Memory of Wally
   Beth & William Hammond
In Memory of West
   Susan Storti & Bob Hajek
In Memory of Wyatt
   Sherry & Jim Schupbach
In Memory of Yellowstone
   Susan Storti & Bob Hajek
In Memory of Zach
   Lynn Foust
In Memory of Zeeke
   Erin Pepus
In Memory of Zeke
   Judge Holly, Marcy & Dineen
In Memory of Zippy
   Carol & Sal Lalani

In Honor of Those Who Love 
Animals

In Honor of the Adams Family
   Violet Adams
In Honor of the Advanced Eyecare 
– Bozeman Staff
   Jim Williams
In Honor of the Aliprando Family
   Martha & Dan Downing
In Honor of All West Veterinary 
Hospital
   Nancy Bates
In Honor of Vivian, Gonzo and 
Raul Alsaker
   Britt Alsaker & Gregory Smith
In Honor of the Alstons
   Wendy & Ken Stock
In Honor of Kirby & Jan Alton
   Rangehands
In Honor of Nathan Anderson
   Susanna & David Meyer
In Honor of Rhea & Greg 
Anderson
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...your best friend is waiting

      Debra & Randy Bickel
In Honor of Annette & Bruce 
Atterberg
   Charlotte Atterberg
In Honor of Eldon & Cynthia Ayers
   Brian & Susan Sindelar
In Honor of Julie & Tim Bailey
   Charlotte Atterberg
In Honor of Barbara Banach
   Diane Banach
In Honor of Debby Bangs
   Anne & Denver Bryan
   Wendy Wilson
In Honor of Cheryl Barnes
   Penny Monforton
In Honor of Mitner Barney
   Caroline Fauls
In Honor of Jean Barry
   Joe Garr
In Honor of Joanie Bartholomew 
& John Riepe
   Candy Bartholomew
In Honor of Kathy & Dave 
Beckhardt
   Corinne & George Kerber
In Honor of the Benders
   Penny Monforton
In Honor of Peggy & Gaylen Black
   Patse & Richard Hansen
In Honor of Carl & Linda Blicker
   Pam Blicker
In Honor of Dorothy Blicker
   Pam Blicker
In Honor of Gary & Wilma Bogar
   Glenn & Karen Guernsey
In Honor of Sheila Bonnand
   Guy Bonnand
In Honor of Dorothy Borgstrom
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Tamzin Brown, Gene 
Munson & Kit
   Barbara & Tim Brown
   Anne Schumacher
In Honor of Michael Burke & 
Mary Noll
   Roger LaCroix
In Honor of Munchkin Byrne
   Janett & Gregory Byrne
In Honor of Ross Calarco
   Matthew Calarco
   Dominic Calarco
In Honor of Karen Collings
   Charles Anderson
In Honor of Jim & Barb Collins
   Sandy McCue
In Honor of the Texas Colters

   Tracie & Fred Colter
In Honor of the Idaho Colters
   Tracie & Fred Colter
In Honor of Phyllis Conner
   Charlotte Knighton
In Honor of Carlye Cook
   Rena & Charlie Adler
In Honor of Maryanne 
Coppersmith
   Wade Knighton
In Honor of Laura & Terry 
Cunningham
   Christopher Dean
   The Stevens Family
In Honor of Janis Cure
   Sherry & Joe Faber
In Honor of Graham & Bill Curry
   Lane Harris
In Honor of Martha Daiello
   Hugh & Deanna McKay
   Jarrod McKay
   Fred & Missy WItter
In Honor of Betsy & Richie Daniels
   Anne Kinney
In Honor of Joy & Tim Davis
   Laura & Kevin Oliver
In Honor of Jill Davis
   Betsy Danforth
In Honor of Amy De Bernardis
   Mary and AR De Bernardis
In Honor of Joyce & Ken Dierks
   Penny Monforton
In Honor of Denis & Gloria Doyle
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Jane Dunbar
   Rangehands
In Honor of Charleen & Dave 
Engberg
   Anita Engberg
In Honor of Sherry Enpwistle
   Stacey Dougal
In Honor of our Family and 
Friends, 2 legs and 4!
   Hilary Field
In Honor of Lauri Ferraro’s 
Birthday
   Carol Berger
   Tony Valdez
   Randy Kindsfather
   Sandy Valdez
In Honor of Scott Ferraro
   Carol Berger
In Honor of Lauri & Scott Ferraro
   John Papadakis
In Honor of Megan Fischer
   Sarah & Carl Olimb

In Honor of Dave & Nancy Garry
   Chris & Terry Syme
In Honor of the Georges
   Wendy & Ken Stock
In Honor of Cynde Georgin & 
Steve Baskin
   Alice Meister & George Baskin
In Honor of Jim & Myrtis Goral
   Charlotte Atterberg
In Honor of Nancy & Roger 
Gowan
   Penny Monforton
In Honor of Grandpa Barney’s 
Birthday
   Pamela Osborne
In Honor of the Hansmans
   Violet Adams
In Honor of Hardaway Veterinary 
Hospital
   Nancy Bates
In Honor of Mary and Marysol 
Harter
   April & Lance Craighead
In Honor of Dr. Leslie Hayes
   Your Staff
In Honor of Mary Anne Hayes
   Dawn Hayes
   Bob Hayes
In Honor of Dawn & Doc Hayes
   Mary Anne Hayes
In Honor of Bill & Vivian Heaney
   Rangehands
In Honor of Charlie & Bernie 
Hines
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Dottie Hollatz
   Melissa Hollatz
In Honor of Bert & Sharon 
Hopeman
   Amy Hopeman
In Honor of the Howard Family
   Bob Hayes
In Honor of Mike & Shelia Ingram
   Debby & Jim Bangs
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Teri Inscoe
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Dr. and Mrs. Amin 
Jalal
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Angie & Lawrence 
Keesee
   Mary Howard King
In Honor of Pete Kelsey
   Debby & Jim Bangs
In Honor of Laura & Chelsea 

Kerber
   Corinne & George Kerber
In Honor of Jeff & Nancy Kershner
   Jessi Kershner
In Honor of Mrs. Fay Kester
   Brian & Susan Sindelar
In Honor of Dick & Linda Kilbride
   Connie Murray
In Honor of John Kinney
   Anne Kinney
In Honor of Louise Kirby
   Meghan Kirby
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
Kirschberger
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Dr. Berk Knighton
   Wade Knighton
In Honor of Dave & Karyn Kumlien
   Chris & Terry Syme
In Honor of Bud & Margaret 
Kumlien
   Chris & Terry Syme
In Honor of Janna Kuntz
   Jeffrey & Dezi Kappes
In Honor of Deb Lang
   Sandy McCue
In Honor of Mike & Adriane Lake
   Mary & Craig Fellows
In Honor of Lynn Laurelli
   Helen Priore
In Honor of Dianna Lawson
   Jim Doran
In Honor of Ricky Littlefield
   Rena & Charlie Adler
In Honor of Sue & Rich Livers
   Luella Polette
In Honor of the Long Family
   Rangehands
In Honor of Frank & Jan Luckay
   Scott Luckay
In Honor of Suzanne Mallinson
   Jan Bowers
In Honor of Connie Mangas
   Candy Bartholomew
In Honor of Reagan Mangas
   Candy Bartholomew
In Honor of Kim Marchwick
   Sally Lawall
In Honor of Kevin Marks
   Mary Nittinger
In Honor of Sharon & Dave Martin
   Rena & Charlie Adler
In Honor of Dr. and Mrs. Alan 
Maycock
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of the McCoy family of 2 

                            HONORS
There are many reasons to honor someone you love with a donation to Heart of the Valley. Holidays, 
birthdays, weddings, or just everyday good deeds can be a reason to celebrate - and transferring that good 
feeling to direct aid for the shelter animals is the sweetest gift of all!
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& 4-leggeds past and present
   Beth Littlefield
In Honor of Don & Betsy 
McLaughlin
   Brian & Susan Sindelar
In Honor of Meadow Creek 
Veterinary Hospital
   Nancy Bates
In Honor of Mom & Dad’s 
birthdays
   Sean Micken
In Honor of Penny Monforton
   Joyce & Ken Dierks
In Honor of Montana Veterinary 
Hospital
   Nancy Bates
In Honor of Logan Moody
   Hanne Hensen
In Honor of Tess Moore
   Kris Larson & Tom Golnar
In Honor of Glen & Maxine Moore
   Tess & Tom Moore
In Honor of Maryanne Mott
   Rangehands
In Honor of Sandy & RJ Moulton
   Nelva Sears
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
Mullaney
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Eva Neils
   Roger LaCroix
In Honor of Sepp Olson
   Lori Olson
In Honor of Sandy & Chris Owens
   James Owens
In Honor of Deb & Don Pawlowski
   Debra & Randy Bickel
In Honor of Mary Pettitt
   Sarah & Carl Olimb
In Honor of the Petroff Family
   Sharon & Steve Brandenburger
In Honor of Tesie & Sandy Pew
   Luella Polette
In Honor of Adie Phillips
   Emma Swingle
In Honor of Joanne Pieper
   Eileen Slevin
   Laurie Pieper
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce 
Pieper
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Laurie Pieper & Bill 
Kaszer and Ginger, Penny & Abbie
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Gwen & John Poole
   Nancy Poole
In Honor of Jennifer Poole
   Nancy Poole
In Honor of Mike Poole
   Nancy Poole
In Honor of Helen Priore
   Marilyn Laurelli

In Honor of Cory Pulfrey’s 
Birthday
   Sharon & Sam Pulfrey
In Honor of Cory & Diane Pulfrey
   Sharon & Sam Pulfrey
In Honor of J Lee Repass
   Joseph & Mindy Nowakowski
In Honor of Robin Repass
   Joseph & Mindy Nowakowski
In Honor of Ryleigh Repass
   Joseph & Mindy Nowakowski
In Honor of Claudia Richards
   Billie & Geoff Richards
In Honor of Mr. Donald Rising & 
Ms. Eileen Slevin and Sophie & 
Mia
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Rob & Sandra
   Brian Micken
In Honor of Cory, Kendra & Elyse 
Robinson
   Mary & Craig Fellows
In Honor of Gerry Rolston
   Paige Weirich
In Honor of Lisa Romney
   Diane Hilborn
In Honor of Neal Ross
   Michael DuBois
In Honor of Patti & Tim Royster
   Martha & Dan Downing
In Honor of Tim & Sally Ryan
   Roger LaCroix
In Honor of Hugo & Shirley 
Schmidt
   Rangehands
In Honor of Ellen Scott
   Luella Polette
In Honor of Nelva Sears’ Birthday
   Jo & Kenny Whitman
In Honor of Jim & Bonnie Secor
   Nelva Sears
In Honor of Alf Schonbach
   Betsy Danforth
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Stew 
Shapero
   Robert & Shirley Altman
In Honor of Bob & Lori Shultz
   Roger Long & Deb Jacobs-Long
In Honor of Carol Smith
   Carlye Cook
In Honor of Stephanie Sosna
   Ethel Delawie
In Honor of Kristi Spain
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Lou & Charline Spain
   Debby & Jim Bangs
   Dorothy Borgstrom
In Honor of Larry & Betty Spain
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Jim & Jaynie Spell
   Bob Hayes
In Honor Fran & Ed Stafford

   Mary & Paul Ritter
In Honor of Anna & John Stallings
   Pamela Stallings
In Honor of Carissa Stein
   Virginia Loser
In Honor of the Stocks
   Wendy & Ken Stock
In Honor of Peggy Storey & Scott 
Zenz
   Janet Storey & Chris Nash
In Honor of Janet Storey, Chris 
Nash and Buddy
   Peggy Storey & Scott Zenz
In Honor of Renay St. Rose
   Brian Reddicks
In Honor of Ted Suko & Family
   Debra & Randy Bickel
In Honor of Susan Sullivan
   Joe Garr
In Honor of Tim & LaVonne Syme
   Chris & Terry Syme
In Honor of Lorraine Syme
   Chris & Terry Syme
In Honor of Ruth Thobe
   Liz & John Zoller
In Honor of Deb Thobe
   Liz & John Zoller
In Honor of Tim Thobe & Wade 
Hayden
   Liz & John Zoller
In Honor of Eli, Phoebe & Stetson 
Tripp
   Mary & Craig Fellows
In Honor of Nicole Tursich
   Thomas & Sandra Tursich
In Honor of Arina Van Breda
   Arletta Van Breda
In Honor of Anita Van Breda
   Arletta Van Breda
In Honor of Mrs. James Van Burgh
   Adrienne Warren
In Honor of the VanDenHeuvels
   Violet Adams
In Honor of Connie & Art Vender
   Adam Clark
In Honor of Gunner Christian 
Wade USMC & Jennifer Wade
   Kathleen Crawford
In Honor of Diane & Mike Watch
   Marilyn & Henry Kathrein
In Honor of Jim & Stacey 
Wiegandt
   Joe Garr
In Honor of Melissa Wustner
   Lou & Charline Spain
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. William 
Welch & Buddy
   Joanne Pieper
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Wells
   Laura & Kevin Oliver
In Honor of Mary Westby

   Diane Hilborn
In Honor of Larry & Susan White
   Marsha & Marshall White
In Honor of Kenny & Jo Whitman
   Nelva Sears
In Honor of Abi Wilson & Joe B.
   Martha & Dan Downing
In Honor of Sherry & Bill Wilson
   Dawn Hayes
In Honor of Gary Wisdom
   Betsy Danforth
In Honor of Diana & Mark 
Woodward
   Corinne & George Kerber
In Honor of Nancy Jo Wycoff
   Karen & Richard James
In Honor of Jon Yohrling
   Mary Zartman & Chuck Nelson
In Honor of Connie Zarndt
   Amy & John Zarndt
In Honor of Larry & Carolyn Zoller
   Liz & John Zoller
In Honor of Patrick & Jennifer 
Zoller
   Liz & John Zoller
In Honor of Patty Zoller & 
Maddelyn & Tannen Hill
   Liz & John Zoller

In Honor of Special Pets

In Honor of Barney
   Kim Parlett
In Honor of Bella Smith
   Carlye Cook
In Honor of Bosco, Fluffy, Tigger, 
Toby & Boots
   Kay & Tom Bergsland
In Honor of Buddy, Eon & Molly
   Daphne & Stephen Whistler
In Honor of Cabo & Luna
   Tiffany & Cole Feisthamel
   Paula Hufford
   Liz & Dan Smith
   Karen Decotis & Paul Durham
   Myrna & Reed Renshaw
   Jane & Ron Lerner
In Honor of Dexter
   Damon, Mary & Choco Hickey
In Honor of Donna’s Beloved Pets
   Mary Anne Hansen
In Honor of Fil
   Kay & Tom Bergsland
In Honor of Francisco the cat
   Tamzin & Gene Brown
In Honor of Gus
   Fred & Missy Witter
In Honor of Harley & Tasha
   Shelly Martel
In Honor of Harry the Cat
   Jane Huffine
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...To the Heart

Gifts in honor or in memory of a loved one are special to those who send and receive them, and are truly appreciated by Heart of the Valley. To 
make a memorial or honor donation to Heart of the Valley, or if an error or omission has occured, please contact us at (406) 388-9399 or via e-mail 

at deva@heartofthevalleyshelter.org. This list reflects donations received between October 11, 2010 and January 25, 2011. 

In Honor of Jack
   Sigrid Gentile-Chambers and 
Dave Chambers
In Honor of Jim & Martha’s Lewis 
& Clark
   Susan & John Mills
 In Honor of Lilli Pieper
   Eileen Slevin
In Honor of Maggie & Shop Kitty 
Zisch

   Virginia Zisch
In Honor of Mohrchen
   Rod & Christel Boyer
In Honor of Noel, Sophie and 
Panda Clark
   Virginia Zisch
In Honor of Puka
   Karen Loomis & George 		
   Koutoulas
In Honor of Putter Pizitz

   Nan Pizitz
In Honor of Raven and the 4 Big 
Boys Holdan
   Virginia Zisch
In Honor of Rio’s antics
   Laura Sweeney
In Honor of Sage
   Jim & Jane Klos
In Honor of Sonya
   Doris Edwards

In Honor of Trixie
   Jennifer Brokaw & M. Allen Fry
In Honor of Winnie, Brooke & 
Libby
   Lynne Greenlee
In Honor of Wrigs, Spook & 
Pumpkin
   Kay & Tom Bergsland
In Honor of Wyatt
   Carolyn & Tucker Moorshead

Pet Supplies
Nutro Max adult dog food
Nutro Max Weight Control 
Adult Cat Food 
Nylon dog collars
Nylon cat collars
Feliway plug-in refills
Kong stuff-it toys

Dog training treats
Cat trees
Canned cat food - pate
Gift cards to pet supply 
stores
Stainless steel water 
buckets
Kuranda Kennel Cots

Puzzle Toys for Dogs

Cleaning Supplies
Powdered laundry 		
detergent
Paper towels
Toilet paper
Bleach

Terry Washcloths

Miscellaneous
Various children’s craft 
materials
Copy paper

WISH LIST    
Your donations mean the world to the animals at the shelter!

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT:
Tracie Pabst

Tracie and her HOV alum, Balto

Tracie Pabst is an animal lover in Big Sky, Montana.  
She’s coordinating our Seventh Annual Snowshoe 
Shuffle again this year, and her tireless work on 
this event has brought in so much support for the 
shelter, so we want to officially thank her before 
the event even kicks off again!    

A businesswoman who fell in love with Big Sky,  
Tracie developed and runs her own shuttle 
company, Big Sky Shuttle, to transport people 
between Big Sky and Bozeman.   Tracie loves 
travel and skiing and getting outdoors with her 
two Huskies, Balto and Chaser.  Tracie adopted 
Balto from Heart of the Valley Animal Shelter.  She 
coordinates the Shuffle every year as a way of 
showing her appreciation, giving back, and having 
a howlin’ great time!  
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COMING SOON!
We’ll include a special 
feature on Tammi 
Mathews, our Volunteer 
and Education Manager 
in our next issue.   Tammi 
will share her thoughts on 
our volunteer efforts, and 

places where we’ll be building strength in the 
future.  Tammi comes to Heart of the Valley 
with years of experience and special training 
in volunteer development.  Stop by and 
introduce yourself!    

Parenting Your Dog Training Course
This five-week obedience course is taught 
by HOV’s Canine Behavior Consultant, Ben 
Donoghue. It will improve communication 
between humans and their dogs, as well as 
providing a foundation in obedience, and 
preparing participants to become AKC Canine 
Good Citizens.  Thursday nights -March 3rd 
- 31st or April 14th - May 12th; 5:30 - 6:30
 or 7:00 - 8:00
Cost: $35 for HOV alumni, $65 for spayed/
neutered dogs, and $75 for intact dogs
For more information, call Ben Donoghue at 
388-9399, ext. 122

The Dog Ball: Dig It!
The Dog Ball will take place at Riverside 
Country Club on Friday, June 3rd, 2011. 
Tickets are $150 per person. Guests will 
enjoy a fully hosted cocktail hour and indoor-
outdoor silent auction, a delicious dinner, live 
auction, and a night of dancing and fun to the 
music of the Dirty Shame!

For more information about upcoming 
events, call (406) 388-9399 extension 112, or 
email jess@heartofthevalleyshelter.org.
or go to our website at 
www.heartofthevalleyshelter.org.

Staff’s Pick Pup: 

Lulu
Lulu is a beautiful one year old Pit Bull mix, who 
is currently in a foster home trying to boost her 
confidence and socialization skills. She would love 
an active owner who can meet her energy needs, 
and also has the patience to help her become the 
amazing dog that she wants to be. Children will 
be too much for Lulu at this point, and definitely 
no cats. She would love the company of a 
confident canine companion.

Kitty Pick of the Litter:
Daisy

Daisy was surrendered with her cat 
companion, Amigo, when their owner 
moved to care for an elderly parent.  Daisy 
is reserved and independent. She is good 
with other cats and cat savvy dogs. She does 
well with most kids, but can be nervous 
around small children and strangers she 
does not know. She does not like to be 
picked up, but will come to you. Her feline-ality is Secret Admirer. Daisy likes to 
be petted, but needs a little time to get to know you. Once she is comfortable, 
she is very affectionate and loves attention. Do you have the right home for this 
8 year old pussycat?

 
We are a proud member organization.
Learn more at www.montanashares.org


